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I will be heading off on a pilgrimage in Turkey and Greece, in search of the origins, the culture, the place that gave 
rise to Christianity and to the Apostle Paul.  I will be leaving the Tuesday after Easter (April 23) and returning to the 
office after May 12.  Emergency coverage if the need arises, as well as supply pastors are lined up. Turkish lira and 
EU euros are in hand, passport, entry visas, and all documents are ready.  I’ve read several books, articles, and had 
on-line discussions with travel companions.  Brian is staying home to keep the dogs in line, and I am excited to be 
heading off on an adventure. 

What makes this a pilgrimage and not a tourist trip?  The reason for going is one difference.  I seek to expand my 

knowledge of the culture into which God called Saul/Paul to stop persecuting the Jesus followers and to start 

proclaiming God’s Messiah has come.  The trip will look at the cult of the Emperor, the religious culture of the 

Greco-Roman Empire, and the way Christianity spread.  From humble beginnings in Jerusalem to the point where 

Emperor Constantine proclaimed Christianity the religion of the land in 313.  What happened between those points 

in time that created a belief that the God of Christ was the only true God to follow?  That is what we are seeking to 

discover.  Also, did Paul write all the letters in the New Testament attributed to him?  Did he change his tone or 

mind because there are some definite difficulties with what he wrote in one verses another (and not he did not 

write all the letters, probably not even all that is in some of the letters, but that is for another time). 

A pilgrimage is a seeking of new knowledge, new insights into God and self.  I hope I can draw all that together to 

make me a better teacher, preacher and student of theology.  There will be no fancy dinners; just good food and 

good company, lots of walking, exploring ancient ruins, bus rides, ferries across the Mediterranean Sea.  We will 

travel off the beaten path and to the big cities of Istanbul and Athens.  I am traveling with a variety of people from 

across this USA, all Lutherans. Some pastors and others regular church folk, all who wish to explore our faith and 

these ancient letters written by Paul, who proclaims himself least of the apostles, yet one called by the Lord himself 

to go on mission to the non-Jews, the gentiles.  

Thank you for your on-going financial support of Living Saviour as the trip cost are partially covered by your giving 

to my continuing education fund.  I also received a scholarship from the trip organizers awarded to those in 

ministry 10 years or less (this is my 10th year), and a scholarship from our NC Synod, Leaders Learn fund. I look 

forward to harvesting what I have learned and experienced, and sharing that with you in the summer with a 

sermon series on Paul and early Christianity.  Pray for me, for Brian, and for our group as we head off in “Search of 

Paul” in Turkey and Greece April 23-May 10.  

In Christ,  

Pastor Angela  
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Lent is a 40 day season leading to Easter.  A time of reflection, examination, and an 
opportunity to deepen our life with God.  

Our Sunday worship theme, Cultivating and Letting God, which incorporates the 
scriptures with the ideas that we cultivate some faith practices and let go of those 
things which bind us. We have some art projects, some art reflections, some 

poems, and worship which helps us cultivate God’s good and let go of that which is necessary. 

Wednesday mid-week services  at 11:30 a.m. (through April 10) focus on the theme of Open My Life Lord, and last 
about 30 minutes.  A refreshing break to spend time with God and your faith community. 

Each week an on-line devotional will be emailed to you, or you can check the website (livingsaviourlc.org).    

                                                                     COFFEE GIVEAWAY 

 Tuesday, April 2,  6:30- 9:00 a.m.  Share coffee and muffins, good will and fellowship with our neighbors 
those who are driving by the church and might stop by for coffee and conversation.  All are welcome and 
encouraged to join this valuable ministry. If you would like to help, please let us know or just show up.  

 

                       2019 SPRING CRAFT BAZAAR 

Living Saviour’s  3rd annual Spring Craft Bazaar is Saturday, April 6 from 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
We have new vendors and your favorites from the past. Spaces are sold out.  If you have   
questions, please contact Wayne Thom at waynethom@aol.com.  Come spend part of your 
day with us and enjoy a little Spring shopping. 

Anita Mitchell 

                 EASTER EGG HUNT  

Our annual Easter Egg Hunt will be Saturday, April 13, at 10:00 a.m.  We 
need donations of filled plastic eggs by April 3, which can be brought to 
church any time and placed in the marked bin in the fellowship hall.  On the 
day of the Egg Hunt, children are asked to please bring one dozen hard 
cooked eggs which we will decorate together. 

 

If you have questions or for more information, please contact Kristen Haigler at kristenberry@msn.com. 

HOLY WEEK/EASTER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

 

   April 14 - Palm Sunday                            8:30 a.m.  Casual Worship Service; 10:30 a.m. Traditional Worship 

   April 18 - Maundy Thursday                  7:00 p.m.  Service of Holy Communion with Stripping of the Altar 

   April 19 - Good Friday                             7:00 p.m.  Good Friday Worship Service 

   April 21 - Easter Sunday                          8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. Easter Services 

                                                                       Easter Sunday Breakfast 9:30 - 10:30 in the Fellowship Hall 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi2w4XBh77fAhUMca0KHfuiAc8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F189151253077361218%2F&psig=AOvVaw02rh9iMNlas1uzpba8180e&ust=1545933027839406
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjb17egj5HhAhXlmuAKHew_AaUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thisisindiana.org%2Fevent%2Fchildrens-easter-egg-hunt-2%2F&psig=AOvVaw15TxAGs_WokVqRgM5eeKVu&ust=15531
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PROPERTY MINISTRY 

The Property Ministry is focused on making sure that safe and comfortable facilities are available for our community of 
disciples as we gather to worship and engage in education and outreach activities at LSLC. I want to take a moment to 
thank all who supported and continue to donate to the successful Forward from Forty Campaign. You have helped   
establish a financial foundation to complete current and future maintenance in our beautiful facilities! 

This month, I would like to highlight the lighting project that was just completed.  If you visited our facilities recently, 
you may have noticed that the Sanctuary is better lit than previously.  This is not just the brighter spring sunshine!  A 
group of stubborn volunteers refused to believe that our lights could not be traded out for new LED fixtures without 
costing thousands of dollars.  Ron Gordon took it upon himself to research what our fixtures were and what light kits 
and bulbs could be used to convert them.  He ordered and gathered help from a small but interested team to try a  
couple products before choosing the final solutions.  He even held a session after Services one Sunday to discuss what 
he’d learned and what he proposed to move ahead.  Then he prepared a careful budget, estimated the time, the      
specific skills needed, equipment, and labor to make it all happen so it could be approved. From there many others 
pitched in to get it done!  Larry Wagstaff provided his electrical expertise and scaffolding which he and Janet put       
together. Shallen Gordon made multiple runs to Home Depot and Lowes for bulbs.  Eric Forster helped with additional 
electrical expertise and labor. Others helped move chairs, scaffolding and hand up supplies to Ron over several weeks 
to complete the work including Brandon Ward, Frank DeLoache, Marty Jenkins and Steve Axtman.  My biggest thanks 
goes out to everyone who had a hand in making the project successful and I sincerely apologize if I’ve missed anyone.   

Other recent improvements made include the following: 

 Lighting replacements in the Fellowship Hall, kitchen and other areas (Larry Wagstaff) 

 Stairwell closest to the Sanctuary painted, steps scrubbed (Janet Wagstaff & helpers) 

 Fire panel was replaced (aged into obsolescence) 

 New phone system identified and ordered (Shallen Gordon and phone committee) 

 Kitchen disposal was replaced, clean ceiling tiles installed and many other maintenance activities were completed 
(Larry Wagstaff, Steve Axtman and others)   

   

Many additional projects are being planned this spring and summer. I will be asking for help and know that we can 
trust in God and each other to get it done.  
 

Many thanks. – Janet Axtman, Council Representative for Property  

 

                                                                 ONGOING MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  

Ever wish you could sing the Hallelujah Chorus?  Here’s your opportunity!  Come and be a part of the FESTIVAL CHOIR that 

will be singing Handel’s Hallelujah Chorus on Easter Sunday!  If you don’t know how to sing it, we will teach you.  See or con-

tact Don Huff for details.  
 

You are welcome to join in musical leadership of  worship through one of the following music ministries:                                                                                                                                                   

Joy Children’s Choir, rehearsing on announced Sundays at 10:15;                                                                                                   

Alleluia Ringers, rehearsing Wednesday evenings at 6:00 p.m;                                                                                                           

Chancel Choir, rehearsing Wednesday evenings at 7:00 p.m.;                                                                                                           

For more information on any musical opportunities, please see Don Huff. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiFtKKYlNrgAhVjmuAKHSVYA5gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.welcometocornerstone.net%2Fmusic-ministry%2F&psig=AOvVaw1Sw1PJEbTjnmTRgDOkI9xh&ust=1551296559389435
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         LIVELY LEGACY LUNCHEON MAY 21:  

We've invited Deacon Mitzie Schafer to come back to Living Saviour on Tuesday, May 21. At 10:30 she will explain how 
she works with individuals and couples to identify and think about assets they may want to leave to their families and 
what they may prefer to leave as a legacy to their favorite Lutheran and Non-Lutheran charities.  She explains how she 
helps congregations with their ministry funding needs and helps them update their financial needs and wants lists.  

Having that list was very helpful to your church leadership over the past year. Because of your input, we have added a 
hand rail to the lower elevator entrance, more handicapped parking, smoothed out the front sidewalk, and brightened 
our sanctuary with a new pascal candle, altar desk, and much better lighting! Thank you to those who provided input 
that helped us fulfill these needs.  

Mitzie isn't selling anything so no one will be pressured by her. She is provided by the ELCA and 
the NC and SC Synods at no charge to congregations.  Moreover, Mitzie is a fun, informative 
speaker who is so popular we couldn't get a spot on her Sunday calendar until next year! Our 
apologies to working folks who may not be able to attend her session this year on May 21. For 
those of you who can attend, however, we know you will enjoy her.  Closer to her arrival date we 
will ask for you to sign up for the event so we can provide you with lunch. 

--Church Council and Legacy and Stewardship Team 

  

                                       PALM SUNDAY 
 
The Altar Guild Team would like to make you aware of a change we are     
making for Palm Sunday.  This year we will be partnering with the ELCA,       
Lutheran World Relief, and several other organizations in supporting              
Eco-Palms.  Eco-Palms is a Fair Trade Organization protecting the environment 
and promoting social justice by supporting gatherers in Guatemala who are 
paid a fair wage for their harvesting efforts.  Eco-Palms are gathered in a way 
that the natural forest conditions are respected and sustained. 

 
So what does this change mean for us?  The biggest change you will see is that your palm will no longer be a single 
stem.  It will be a green multi leaf palm.  There will still be enough palms for each church member to wave.  However, 
the palms we wave are actually going to a great cause!  A poster with more information about Eco-Palms can be found 
on the kiosk in Fellowship Hall.   
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Robin LaFollette (stitchwitch@carolina.rr.com).   

                                                             SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2019  
 

THANKS TO ALL who purchased raffle tickets to support Smithfield Elementary 
students!  We raised over $300 for this fundraiser by purchasing tickets and additionally 
made a $250 donation to help purchase a Chromebook and Carowinds tickets.  Funds raised 
will be used to help subsidize fees for field trips for students who cannot afford the expense 
and to help purchase additional technology for students to use at school.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Congratulations to the Living Saviour raffle prize winners:   Janet Mayer - umbrella;  MacKenzie Miller- DD peckers; and 
Linda Poley- two different restaurant groups. 

Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwigypapwaXhAhUSXa0KHUq4C9gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ccdfw.org%2Flegacy-giving&psig=AOvVaw1KdSVdP5CP7gDqt8pMp-Yx&ust=1553885628697680
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SPRING BREAK FOOD COLLECTION FOR SMITHFIELD BACKPACK FAMILIES 

For the last 5 years we have supported families from Smithfield Elementary whose 
families depend on meals provided during the school day for their    children.  This 
year Spring Break is April 12-22.  We are collecting food items through April 7.  Food 
will be delivered on April 11-12.  Following is a list of items needed:  

Breakfast items — (cereals, cereal bars, granola bars, instant oatmeal and/or grits packets, muffins, bagels,  jelly, 
coffee, milk  

Lunch items — Macaroni and cheese boxes, Ramen noodles, soups, ravioli/spaghetti/chili, sandwich thins, peanut 
butter, cheese  
Dinner items — Canned tuna fish, canned chicken, canned vegetables, canned fruits, pasta, pasta sauce, instant   
potatoes, bread  
Snack foods / Beverages / Dessert Items — Apples and oranges (bags), raisins, dried fruit, fruit/applesauce cups, 
microwave popcorn, nuts, trail mix, peanut butter and cheese crackers, dried meat/jerky sticks, pretzels/chips, boxes 
of crackers, cookies, cakes, water, sodas  
Note:  Perishable items show in italics —Please donate these during the last week. 
If you can help deliver the food,  please let Caren or Rich Ballantine know.  carenballantine@hotmail.com 

     

 

   SHINING A BRIGHTER LIGHT ON STEWARDSHIP 

 

Imagine being a steward who is suspended high above 

the floor of the Sanctuary! Why? To shine a brighter 

light on the stewards of talent in our church. We most 

often call the them members of the choir and the       

organist/pianist during the late service or the guitarists 

and musicians during the early service. We don’t often 

think of the sharing of our time and talent as a form of 

stewardship. But it is! Disciples of our Community of 

Believers took many hours to replace the decades old 

lighting with brighter lights that allow all of the choir to 

read the music notes more easily as they share their   

musical talents with the congregation. Most people 

don’t have the special talent it takes to work upside 

down replacing the fixtures in the ceiling. They also   

repaired lights in the fellowship hall ceiling. With these 

changes we will have lower electric bills that allow more 

of our treasure to be used for the mission of the Church. 

It takes Time, Talent and Treasure for our Congregation 

to prosper and grow. 
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                                                                        RESULTS FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDING JANUARY, 2020       

Below is a brief report for the Fiscal Year ending January 31, 2020; as of the end of February (which is our first month of 

the fiscal year). We had a net income of $5,835, which is primarily the result of being under on expenses. In addition, we 

were over on contributions, due to a transfer from the Designated and Memorial Fund. Our annual budget was prepared 

assuming we would have a (loss) of $(9,692). 

 
 

Our expenses were under on Technology, Pastor's benefits and her other expenses  and Utilities.                                         

This was partially offset by overages in Repairs and Maintenance. 

 

 

Contributions to Forward from Forty include a contribution of $20,000 from Preschool.  

Expenses were for the Canopy Education building and Drain installation.  

Jim Huddle, Treasurer  

 General Fund Actual Compared to  
Budget 

Contributions, etc. $37,205 $ 1,227 

Expenses 31,370 (1,967) 

Net Income (loss) $  5,835 $ 3,194 

Forward from Forty Actual 

Transfers in (from Capital Reserves) $   7,611 

Income to date 54,406 

Expenses to date (6,700) 

Balance $ 55,317 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen in and 
of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and those that 
God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibilities that can   
happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures for you to use. So, 
please join us!  For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                                                                                                                April “Weekly Prayer Teams”  
 

                 3/31-4/7      Maureen and Jennifer Lange          
                4/7-4/14      Glenda Kilminster and Sarah Gist          
                4/14-4/21    Traci Anderson and William Charnock        
                4/21-4/28    Ray and Glenda Kilminster 

                                              4/28-5/5     Mary Ann Eller and Dawn Gibson        
                                

mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwityI3hldrgAhXtT98KHZviCMgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fchurchleaders.com%2Fpastors%2Fpastor-articles%2F165685-church-treasurer-used-church-credit-card-for-tannin
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                                           WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

On April 3, we are starting the book "Inspired," by Rachel Held Evans. 

This book takes a new look at scripture and allows for questions and discussion over some of the Bible’s 
most well known stories. 

Josh Wullenweber will lead the study. 
 

If you would like a book,  please contact Sherry in the office.  Cost is $12.50. 

Please join us on Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m.  Everyone is welcome. 

Janet Mayer 

                                                 WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
                                                       Activities For April 
 
Quilt Ministry will meet for a workshop on Thursday, April 4, at 10:00 am. We will assemble, pin, and tie 
quilt layers together. All supplies on hand, all hands welcome! Our completed quilts are shipped to 
Lutheran World Relief for dispersal around the world to people in crisis. 
 
 

Hope Circle meets on Thursday, April 25, a week later than normal due to Easter week/Spring Break. We will  be making plans for 
the Mothers and Daughters Brunch. 

COMING SOON:  
Mothers and Daughters Brunch 
Saturday, May 11    9:30-11:00 

Watch Sunday bulletins, kiosk, and May newsletter for details! 
 
Spring Gathering for Mecklenburg/Union WELCA Conference is on Saturday, May 18, at Morningstar Lutheran in Mint Hill.           
See Alice Jenkins or kiosk for details. 
 
Alice Jenkins  

UNLIKE BARNUM AND BAILEY- ELEPHANTS ARE WELCOME HERE! 

For the last 5 years Living Saviour has supported the foster care program managed  by Lutheran Services                      
Carolinas.  Each child that goes into a new home is provided a small stuffed elephant to show the love and support that     
others have for them as they begin life in a new home.  I personally want to thank the team that supported this ministry 

this past year:  Jeannette Schick, MacKenzie Miller, Pat Sipe, Laura 
Micheal, Cathy Lyall.  This year we provided 40 elephants.  This 
team has cut, sew and stuffed the elephants that will be used in 
2019.   

Thank you to Betty Kuhn who helped by delivering them to LSC.   

If you would like to participate in this ministry please contact 
Caren Ballantine at carenballantine@hotmail.com. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiZ0L3O3_LeAhVM21MKHVruBZoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fstmarkselca.com%2Fministries%2Fwomen-elca&psig=AOvVaw0eS1JNWuGepcrJz17gENf7&ust=1543345311172248


 

 

                                                                                                                                                                    
                          PRIMETIMERS 

 

                      Wednesday, April 17, 11:30 p.m.                                                                         
                At Outback Steakshouse 
                        8338 Pineville Matthews Rd 
                          All age 50 and above welcome!   
                       Please join us and invite a friend!   

                
                         For more information, contact:  Tom and Jeanette Schick  (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 
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                                                                                                    PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
                                          

     “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings 
and at home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: People in our faith community who are seriously ill, 
have major surgery, have long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long 
recovery period, or going through distressing times. We have given over 174 since our 
inception in 2012.   
 

When Do We Meet: 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month.  In April - Tuesday, April 9 and Tuesday, April 23 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and 
blessings. They will be wrapped in God’s love.         If you have questions or want to learn more about this valuable ministry, 
please contact Jeanne Davis  (jeannedavis88@att.net)  

                                                       DINNER NIGHT OUT 

              Dinner Night Out will meet on Tuesday, April 9, 2019, 6:30 p.m.  

          at Chuy’s Tex Mex  7314 Waverly Walk Avenue, Charlotte, N.C. 28277 

   Please plan to join us for an evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.    

                 There is a sign up sheet in the fellowship hall.   All are welcome!!  

 

         Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com. 

                                                                                    LIVING SAVIOUR SOFTBALL   

 

If you are interested in joining the church softball team for this upcoming season please contact 
Wayne Thom at waynethomnc@aol.com or 704-351-1079.   

We need information by April 7th.  Looking forward to hearing from you. 

                                                      

           

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjYnM6F95vhAhUmm-AKHV5oAmEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fthearcccr.org%2Fhome-blog-article%2Fchuys-tex-mex-proud-supporter-of-the-arc-central-chesapeake-region-and-
mailto:waynethomnc@aol.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi64MOi2p3hAhXMneAKHfgvDNAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fdivinemercy-brooklyn.org%2Fprayer-shawl-ministry%2F&psig=AOvVaw29e8-yKTRXI7OjRurx24XK&ust=1553617412117025


 

 

   9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COUNTDOWN TO SUMMER IV 

Countdown IV isn’t that far away – May 18 – and the organizing committee hopes you have the date on your calendar. We 
don’t want YOU or your family to miss the fun and fellowship. But we also have a special challenge to every disciple who 
knows the fun of Countdown. 

Invite and bring at least one friend or neighbor or a friend of your child or grandchild to Countdown this year. They can’t 
know the fun they’re missing if YOU DON’T INVITE THEM. If they come, we believe they’ll be hooked on Countdown and 
maybe other events and activities at Living Saviour. 

Here’s an idea. Tell them they have to see – all free of charge:  

1.   The rocking, contemporary Christian band Tattered Remnants returning to our outdoor plaza. 

2.   A new pet show called Exotic Encounters, which recently thrilled the students, parents and staff of our preschool. 

3.   Two professional clowns, making fun balloon shapes for children and laughs for everyone. 

4.   The return of Nancy Mersereau’s lively student chorus from Sterling Elementary School. 

5.   The huge bounce house, made possible by our own preschool. 

6.   Our own Traci Warren Anderson, who is a published poet, is creating a “poetry corner” where she’ll offer guidance 
to anyone who has thought about writing. 

That’s just some of the fun that will keep everyone busy from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. that Saturday. We’ll have a ton of games – 
inside and outside the church – and kids (age no specified) collect tickets at each game to turn in for free prizes. 

Enjoy a free hotdog lunch, as well as popcorn and snow cones, which hit the spot on a hot day in May. 

Visit with your local police officers, firefighters and MEDIC staff and climb on the big fire truck. Shoot balloon targets with a 
Zing Bow. Get your face painted and play cornhole.  If you are interested in volunteering, talk to Pastor or others you know 
are involved in Countdown. You won’t be disappointed, and you’ll better understand our mission to reach out to people 
who don’t know us and show the love of God and the love of Christian community. 

If you have any questions, please contact Frank DeLoache at frank.deloache@yahoo.com 

                              CAMP VIVACE                                             

Living Saviour’s week long music, drama and art camp for  Youth  

         Is Monday-Friday, July 15-19, 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.   

Information and Registration brochures are on tables  in the Gathering area.                                                 

If you have questions or want more information, see Don Huff. 

                                                                               LUTHEROAD SUMMER CAMP  

Lutheroad Summer Camp is June 24-28. A full day experience is being offered from 7am-

6pm for those families who work. Camp itself will run from 9-4, and other care will cover 

the rest.  Activities including a field trip, an Animal Encounter, learning about honey bees, 

and a theme of Peace Works make this camp a wonderful opportunity for your kids, 

grandkids, or neighbors and friends.  Spread the word to families still looking for a week of 

camp this summer.  We have 7 spots open now and hope to fill our camp.                         

See the website to register or for more information.  

                                                           Pastor Angela 
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GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS 

Living Saviour has supported service to others in its 40 year history.  It is not a one day a year or one week a year or 
even a one month a year happening.  Service to others is almost a daily occurrence. Following is a list of the many 
ministries available to you at LSLC.  Help is always welcome and no experience is necessary; free training is always 
available. The leaders for each individual ministry are also listed.  Contact information is in the church directory.  
Contact Sherry Wooldridge for an updated copy, which she can email to you. 

CAM Bag Lunch Team  4/year   Laura and Mike Micheal 

CAM Clothing Sorting  monthly  Caren Ballantine 

Loaves and Fishes  ongoing  Pam Williams 

Blood Drive   4/year   Frank DeLoache 

First Responders  monthly  Wayne Thom/Art Lange 

Room In The Inn  Dec-March  Alice Jenkins/Frank DeLoache 

Tuesday Coffee                monthly  Frank DeLoache 

Stuffed Elephants  ongoing  Caren Ballantine 

Smithfield Elementary               ongoing                Caren Ballantine 

Student Enrichment Mat’ls ongoing  Moss Hathcock 

BINGO    1/year   Shallen Gordon 

Backpack Meals                 2/year   Rich Ballantine 

School supply Collection 1/year 

Bread Delivery   weekly   Terry Godwin 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  ongoing  Jeanne Davis 

Quilt ministry   ongoing  Alice Jenkins 

Share the Love                1/year   Betty Reynolds/Kristin Haigler 

Living Waters Lutheran as needed                Janet/Larry Wagstaff 

Countdown to Summer 1/year                  Frank DeLoache 

Lawn Maintenance  seasonal  Rich Ballantine 

Kitchen Clean Up  1/year   MaryAnn Eller 

Sacristy Clean Up  1/year   Robin LaFollette 

Pet Ministry   ongoing  Kari Proctor/Lillian Stephens 

 

                                     God’s Work Our Hands: We serve every day at Living Saviour Lutheran Church 

                               CRISIS ASSISTANCE MINISTRY  

Come help sort donations on Tuesday, April 30 from 1-3pm.  Please contact Caren   
Ballantine, if you would like to help.  A ride to 500 Spratt Street can be arranged.  

CAM serves over 200,000 struggling families each year!  That work is made possible 
through the support of an army of volunteers including several from LSLC! 



 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2019 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                       Stewardship and Finance 
Frank DeLoache  -Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                           Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler              Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser              Technology 
Kari Proctor                Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                  Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 
 

 There will be no April meeting of Church Council 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 

  11 

                                  SAVE THE DATE 
 
Sunday, June 9 -- Making the Shift small group wrap-up meeting and Pot Luck . 
 

 



 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
        

 

 

1 

 

7PM 

Boy Scouts 

 

2  6:30 –9:00 AM 

Free Coffee Give-a-
Way  

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

3  10AM  Bible Study 

11:30 Lenten Worship 

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7PM Chancel Choir 

4         10AM 

Quilt Ministry 

7PM 

Shift Small Group 

5   6 9AM-2PM 

Spring Craft Bazaar 

11:00AM 

Shift Small  Group 

 

7   8:30AM Worship 

9:30 GIFT, Middle 
School Conf, High 
School Social, FF   
Faith 5 

10:30AM Worship 

Shift Group 
11:45/3:00 

8 

 6:30PM 

Shift Small Group 

at DeLoache home 

 

7PM 

Boy Scouts 

9   10AM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry   

6:30PM 

Dinner Night Out at 
Chuy’s Tex Mex 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

10 

10AM  Bible Study 

11:30 Lenten Worship 

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7PM Chancel Choir 

 

11    8AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10AM Bridge Group 

Shift Small Group at  

7PM –Conference Rm. 

6PM-8PM HOA Mtg. 

12 

Pastor Angela 

Pilgrimage  Turkey and 
Greece 

13 10:00 AM 
Easter Egg 
Hunt 

11:00AM 

Shift Small  Group 

14 Palm Sunday 
8:30AM Worship 
9:30 GIFT, Middle 
School Conf, High 
School Social, Faith 5 

10:30AM Worship 

 
ShiftGroup11:45/3:00 

15 

   7PM 

Boy Scouts 

 

6:30PM 

Shift Small Group 

at DeLoache home 

16 

9:30AM Finance 
Committee Meeting 

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

17  10AM 

Bible Study 

11:30 Primetimers  at 
Outback Steakhouse 

 6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

18  Maundy Thursday 

8AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

 

10AM Bridge Group 

7PM Worship Service 

19  Good Friday 

 

7PM Worship Service 

20 

9AM Choir  
Rehearsal 

 

11:00AM 

Shift Small  Group 

21 Easter Sunday 

8:30 AM Worship 

9:30-10:30  

Easter Breakfast 

 

10:30 Worship 

 

28   

9:30 SS and  Faith 5 

10:30 AM One Unity 
Worship Service 

11:45 Shift Group 
Mtg. 

3:00 Shift Group Mtg. 
 

 

 

 

22  

6:30PM 

Shift Small Group 

at DeLoache home 

7PM  Boy Scouts                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

29 

6:30PM 

Shift Small Group 

at DeLoache home 

 

7PM 

Boy Scouts 

23 

10AM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry   

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

 
30 

1-3PM Crisis 
Assistance Ministry 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

24  10AM Bible Study 

 

25  8AM Men’s Bible  

10AM Bridge Group 

1 PM Hope Circle 

7PM –Shift Small 
Group in Conference 
Rm. 
 

 

26  

10 AM  

Caring and Sharing 

Group 

 

 

 
 

27 

11AM 

Shift Small  Group 

 

 
 
 

 

 

April Birthdays 
 

4/2      Jennifer Noonkester;  Chris Proctor 
4/6      Chuck Lyle;  Cindy Quinlan 
4/9      Elisabeth Forster;  Andy Williams 
4/10    Alesheia Berry;  Taylor Houseton;  Steve Vick 
4/11    Tony Eller 
4/12    Anita Mitchell 
4/16    Richard Tarr 
4/17    Neil Mitchell;  Russell Stephens 
4/20    Cynthia Karim 
4/21    Caren Ballantine;  Kristen (Alford) Haigler 
4/22    Eric Greve;  Samantha Merritt 
4/25    Glenn Stirewalt 
4/26    Ben Powell;  Lorene Thom 
4/28    Robin Heverley 
4/29    Gregg Mitchell;  Alice Royo;  Jenny Thompson 

                  

                                    
           

APRIL 2019 
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April Anniversaries    
 

4/4     Matt and Becky VanSandt 
4/12   Don and Barbara Ferriss;  
           Jeff and Robin Heverley 
4/18   Kevin and Cathy Lyall 
4/22   Luke and Cindy Quinlan 
4/24   Ken and Karen (Kaufeld) Leeser 


